Minutes Arcadia City Council
The City Council of the City of Arcadia, Iowa met in regular session on Monday March 7, 2022. Mayor Liechti presided and the roll being called at 7:04 pm showed the following members present. Berg, Bierl, Julin, and Simons. Absent: Kraus. The consent agenda which included minutes of the February 7 and 15 meetings, claims, banking financials, and a building permit submitted by J. Briggs for a patio extension was motioned for approval by Julin, second by Bierl. Berg, Bierl, Julin, and Simons all voting aye, motion carried.
Mayor Liechti announced at 7:15 pm, it was the time and place for a public hearing on the FY23 City Budget. No written or oral comments were heard. Mayor Liechti asked for a motion to approve Resolution #2022-03-01 accepting FY23 City Budget as presented. A motion by Berg, second by Simons was made. Voting aye, Berg, Bierl, Julin, and Simons. Motion carried. Mayor Liechti closed the Public Hearing at 7:25 pm. Resolution #2022-03-02, authorizing Internal Advance for funding of housing 
Infrastructure Urban Renewal was tabled. Council set date and time of the annual Spring clean up day after checking with Hinners for availability, for Saturday April 23rd, 7am-3pm. Four bids were received for a sewer extension project to begin in July. Council accepted the lowest bid of $21,910.00 submitted by Empire Excavation out of Odebolt. Ordinance O-2022-03-01, to amend Title V, Chapter 13, Street Use and Maintenance to add snow emergency to the Code of Ordinances, was motioned for approval by Berg, second by Bierl. Voting aye, Berg, Bierl, Julin, and Simons. Motion carried. Mayor Liechti asked for a motion to waive the second and third reading of the ordinance. A motion was made by Julin, second by Simons, all voting aye, motion carried. A lengthy discussion on amending section 109.04 of the city’s building code ended with proposed amendments to be sent to the Planning & Zoning Board for review. P& Z Board will meet at 6:00 pm April 4, prior to the regular council meeting. A storm drain on Florence St. that needs attention was discussed. Hinners will start work on the repairs once the frost is completely out of the ground. Sound buffering panels that will reduce the noise in the park shelter house have been in, and are awaiting installation. If any community member would like to help with the installation of the 6 panels, please call city hall. Closed bids for the purchase of three 10ft x 10ft steel garage doors w/track will be accepted at City Hall until April 4 at 12’ o’clock noon. Minimum bid on each door is $100.00. These doors are currently on the “old” fire station. With no other business before council, a motion to adjourn was offered by Berg, second by Bierl at 9:45 pm.
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